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Juanito Magbanua started the month of May in the hospital with pneumonia in both 
lungs. Fortunately, he is doing much better and has been able to resume his 
ministry work. Thanks to some generous gifts, CALM Philippines USA was able to 
pay his medical bills.  

Juanito traveled to the Belison Church of Christ in the Antique province to preach 
on May 12. He baptized two people following the service. He conducted a Bible 
study at the Taft North Church of Christ on Saturday, May 25. Three young people 
accepted the Lord and were baptized. 

   

 

CALM Philippines conducted a medical mission in Roxas City on May 18. It was 
held at the Barangay X municipal building. This was a great opportunity for CALM 
and the Roxas City Church of Christ to partner with the local officials and the 
Barangay health workers. This was the first time that this has been possible to 
reach out into the community like this. 112 patients ranging in age from 9 months 
to 85 years old were served by 29 staff and volunteers and 45 children shared in 
a meal and a Bible story. 
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Pray for  

 CALM Philippines, and the churches they serve. 

 Medical mission in Lemery on June 15. 

 Iloilo Bible Seminary second semester classes start on June 24 

 

How you can help 

 Tell your friends about CALM Philippines. 
 Visit us at our website and on our Facebook page. 
 Instructions on how to give to CALM can be found on 

calmphilippinesusa.net/Give. You may give to a specific need or to general 
support of CALM’s work. 

 If you would like to have someone talk to your church or organization about 
CALM, please send us an email at calm.ph.usa@gmail.com.  


